
  

December 15, 2014 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEMORANDUM TO:  James W. Andersen, Deputy Director 

Division of Preparedness and Response 
Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response 

 
FROM: Joseph D. Anderson, Chief /RA/ 

Operating Reactor Licensing and Outreach Branch 
Division of Preparedness and Response 
Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response 

 
SUBJECT: SUMMARY OF PUBLIC MEETING BETWEEN THE U.S. NUCLEAR 

REGULATORY COMMISSION, THE NUCLEAR ENERGY 
INSTITUTE, AND INDUSTRY ON EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS 
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

 

 
 
The purpose of this Category 2 public meeting with industry representatives, held on 
November 13, 2014, was to discuss changes to the EP Frequently Asked Questions 
(EPFAQ) process and the status of EPFAQs.   
 
A key change to the EPFAQ process will be the reestablishment of scheduled public 
meetings, which will provide an opportunity to clarify proposed EPFAQs prior to submission, 
as well as ensure EPFAQs are appropriate for the specific concern.  Two public meetings will 
be pre-scheduled each year with additional meetings as necessary. 
 
The staff recommended that industry generated EPFAQs should be reviewed, compiled, 
screened, and submitted to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission by the Nuclear Energy 
Institute (NEI).  However, this does not preclude anyone from submitting EPFAQs directly to 
the NRC via the emergency preparedness section of the NRC public website 
(http://www.nrc.gov/about-nrc/emerg-preparedness/faq/faq-contactus.html). 
 
The status of currently open, closed, and rejected EPFAQs was discussed.  The EPFAQs 
can be found in the Emergency Preparedness section of the NRC public website.  NEI 
discussed potential EPFAQs for possible submission at a later date. 
 
Members of the public were provided an opportunity to provide comments.  There were no 
comments from members of the public. 
 
 
CONTACT: Raymond J. Hoffman, NSIR/DPR 
 (301) 287-3768 
 
Enclosure: 
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PUBLIC MEETING TO DISCUSS CHANGES TO THE 
EMERGENCY PLANNING FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS PROCESS 

 
 

 
Thursday, November 13, 2014 (9:00 a.m. – Noon) 

 
 

Name   Affiliation (if any) 
Joseph D. Anderson U.S. NRC (NSIR/DPR) 
Robert Kahler  U.S. NRC (NSIR/DPR) 
Don Johnson U.S. NRC (NSIR/DPR) 
Richard Kinard U.S. NRC (NSIR/DPR) 
Raymond Hoffman  U.S. NRC (NSIR/DPR) 
Ed Robinson  U.S. NRC (NSIR/DPR) 
Howard Benowitz U.S. NRC (OGC) 
Eric Schrader U.S. NRC (NSIR/DPR)  
David Young Nuclear Energy Institute 
Martin Hug  Nuclear Energy Institute  

 
 

Individuals representing the industry called into the meeting. 
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